

PublicService Commission <psc@utah.gov>

## **RMP Proposed Rate Increase**

1 message

Scott Florence <srf2624@yahoo.com>

Mon, Jan 13, 2014 at 10:18 AM

To: psc@utah.gov

Dear Commissioners:

Regarding the recent article in the Salt Lake Tribune about Rocky Mountain Power's proposed rate increase, please consider the following.

I am not opposed to a general rate increase. I understand the need to meet increased demands, upgrade/build new infrastructure, etc. However, as the owner of a 3.8 KV solar system I am very much opposed to the proposal to add a \$4.25 per month fee to customers that generate their own power. This is discriminatory and will serve as a disincentive to produce more power through renewable energy sources. In addition, RMP already receives surplus electricity produced by these systems and should not be allowed to charge for what they are already receiving for free.

Thank you for considering my input as you make your decision on this proposal.

Scott Florence Ivins, UT